
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF FAMILY AND SOCIAL SERVICES  
 

Notice of Update to Medicaid Reimbursement Rates 
 
In accordance with public notice requirements established at 42 CFR 447.205, the Indiana 
Family and Social Services Administration (FSSA), Office of Medicaid Policy and Planning 
(OMPP) publishes this notice of proposed changes to methods and standards governing 
Medicaid reimbursement rates for non-HAF facilities. The public notice period will run 
10/16/2024 through 11/15/2024. 
 
FSSA – OMPP proposes to modify reimbursement rates for all non-Hospital Assessment Fee 
(HAF) facilities for both fee-for-service and managed care programs. This would include 
rehabilitation, long-term acute care, and out-of-state hospitals, ambulatory surgical centers, 
rehabilitation facilities, outpatient mental health clinics and end-stage renal disease (ESRD) 
clinics. Overall, there will be a decrease in annual aggregate expenditures with a slight fee-for-
service increase in expenditures but a larger decrease in managed care expenditures. These 
changes will be effective January 1, 2025.  
 
A copy of this notice is now on file at the Indiana Government Center South, 402 West 
Washington Street, Room W451 and is open for public inspection. Also, a copy of this notice is 
now available and may be inspected by contacting the local county Division of Family 
Resources (DFR) office, except in Marion County, where public inspection may be made at 402 
W. Washington Street, Room W374, Indianapolis, Indiana. 
 
There will be no public hearing. Written comments may be directed to, FSSA, Office of Medicaid 
Policy and Planning, Attention: Madison May-Gruthusen, 402 West Washington Street, Room 
W382, P.O. Box 7083, Indianapolis, IN 46207-7083 or by email to spacomment@fssa.in.gov. 
Correspondence should be identified in the following manner: COMMENT RE: Medicaid Rate 
Equalization. Written comments will be made available for public inspection at the address 
herein of the OMPP. 
 
Daniel Rusyniak, M.D. 
Secretary 
Family and Social Services Administration 
 
 
 
 


